From: Colleen Devery

Sent: Thursday, November 11, 2010 3.46 AM

To: Simon Knutsson, Elie Hassenfeld, Holden Karnofsky

Subject: RE: GiveWell

Hi Simon,
 
Attached are the notes from our last call with a couple small edits. You may publish them and our 2009 audited financials. I have also attached a document with descriptions of our priority initiatives for 2011 and their overall costs.
 
I shared your review of NAF with a couple of my colleagues and we do have a couple of concerns:
         This sentence has vexed many of us, “Career academies focus on teaching students both regular academics and vocational skills.” Aside from the language shift from vocational education to career and technical education that has been underway in schools for the past 20 years, the purpose of these kinds of courses has changed. Vocational education courses were intended to prepare high school students for direct entry into full-timework. Our academies are explicitly link academic courses to industry content and work-based experiences to prepare students for college and careers.  
         You list three themes, two are our current ones and one is soon to be in development. In this sentence, “They also directly connect students to employers in a given field (e.g., health, engineering, finance)” could you say something like, “(finance, IT, engineering, and hospitality & tourism)”.
         We felt like missing from the “What they do” section is a sense that the curriculum development, teacher professional development, and technical assistance are ongoing supports for our academies.
         I think this sentence isn’t quite right, “NAF representatives told us several initiatives NAF would implement were they to receive additional funds, each of which focuses on improving NAF's existing offering rather than expanding services to reach more students.” While we are intensifying the services to existing academies we are still adding new academies, making a huge investment in a new theme which will result in many more academies, and focusing on working with existing academies to increase the number of students they are reaching.  We are average about 30-50 academies each year, and are planning to add at least 60 new academies in 2011 which will significantly add to the number of students we reach. The new academies added in Health Sciences would be on top of that. In addition, part of the technical assistance that we provide to existing academies is around getting to the ideal number of students enrolled in each academy  which will represent significant growth for some of those schools and results in NAF reaching even more students.
 
How often to you update these reviews? For example, we are planning on releasing a report about the data from the first group of academies that are participating in our student-level data tracking in December. Should I send this to you then or will you contact us at some point?
 
Let me know if you have any questions about these comments.
 
Thanks,
Colleen
 
*********************************** 
Colleen Devery 
Asst. Vice President, Strategic Initiatives & Administration
National Academy Foundation  
